
 

May 18, 2012 (Agenda) 

 

Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCO) 

651 Pine Street, Sixth Floor 

Martinez, CA  94553 

 

Mt. Diablo Health Care District Update  

 

Dear Commissioners: 

 

In March 2012, the Commission was asked to consider governance options for the Mt. Diablo 

Health Care District (MDHCD).  At that time, the Commission closed its public hearing and 

expressed an interest in a governance option to “reorganize” the District whereby the City of 

Concord would apply to LAFCO to shrink the boundaries of the District and establish MDHCD 

as a subsidiary district of the City. 

 

This update provides information regarding activities which have occurred since the May 9 

LAFCO meeting. 

 

As previously reported, on May 8, the Concord City Council authorized Councilmembers Dan 

Helix and Laura Hoffmeister to act as an ad-hoc Council Committee, to work with staff to 

complete additional application documents to LAFCO supporting the City's request to reorganize 

the MDHCD.  LAFCO staff is working with the City and other affected agencies to facilitate the 

application process. 

 

On May 7, the Pleasant Hill City Council adopted a resolution supporting the City of Concord’s 

application to reorganize the MDHCD and establish a subsidiary district encompassing the cities 

of Concord and Pleasant Hill, provided that as a condition of LAFCO’s approval, the City of 

Pleasant Hill is assigned two seats on the John Muir/Mt. Diablo Community Health Benefit 

Corporation Board (see attached). 

  

On May 11, LAFCO received copies of letters sent by Rich Seithel, Senior Deputy County 

Administrator to each Board Member and staff of the MDHCD informing the District of the 

property tax sharing consultation and negotiation process. 
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Finally, the Commission requested that LAFCO staff contact the cities of Clayton, Martinez and 

Pleasant Hill, which have territory within the MDHCD, and request input from these cities on the 

proposal to reorganize MDHCD.  LAFCO staff is following up with each city. 

 

RECOMMENDATION – It is recommended that the Commission receive the update and 

provide direction as appropriate. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

LOU ANN TEXEIRA 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

 

Attachment 1 – City of Pleasant Hill Letter and Resolution No. 37-12 

c: Distribution 
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